
March 2020 

Greetings fellow ABATE of Arizona members, 

I have had a break for a couple of months of writing the chapter report, due to an officer 
change in our chapter it is now back in my lap as the Chapter Coordinator. The first thing I 
would like to bring up is how proud I am as well as other chapter members of 2 women in 
our chapter. Shirley Bizub (State Coordinator) and Cynde Aydt (State Membership) also my 
wife, these 2 are doing an awesome job. I have personally seen their hard work and 
dedication to ABATE, keep up the good work. 

I would love to say that our chapter growth is growing in leaps and bounds but actually it is 
growing in little bits here and there. It will get better, we just have to keep trying and be 
patient. I would like to say that we have been doing a lot riding but that is also going in 
spurts with our weather. 
 
We are currently looking at writing by laws for our chapter, I will be contacting other 
chapter coordinators to see what the other chapters are doing and to possibly get a copy of 
your by laws. At our next meeting this Sunday, Feb. 16 we are planning to present a 
proposed chapter patch for the Mohave Chapter, will keep you posted. If anyone gets up to 
our neck of the woods we would love to see you at our chapter meeting. 
 
Until next time, ride safe and be free. 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


